In case of reply the number and date of this letter should be quoted email:communication@mfa.gov.gh



MINISTRY OF FOREIGN AFFAIRS AND REGIONAL INTEGRATION

P. O . Box M53 Accra, Ghana

GA-057-0036 4th November, 2022

Our Ref.:

SCR.PO/UKR

Dear Pureco KN,

I have the honour to recall the invasion of Ukraine by Russia on 24th February, 2022 and its attendant challenges which resulted, among others in the urgent need to evacuate Ghanaian nationals, predominantly students to safety.

I hereby inform you that due to your dedicated service and support towards the evacuation exercise, the majority of our students returned safely to Ghana, and are being integrated into our educational system. Others, as you may be aware, opted to continue to other European countries to further their education.

I would like to acknowledge your commitment and hard work, which facilitated the successful evacuation exercise and established Ghana as one of the first countries to have taken quick and pragmatic steps towards the evacuation of its citizens.

On behalf of the President of the Republic of Ghana, H.E. Nana Addo Dankwa Akufo-Addo, I take this opportunity to extend heartfelt gratitude to you for your singular dedication to the call of duty for mother Ghana during those trying times.

Please accept the assurance of my highest consideration.

SHIRLEY AYORKOR BOTCHWEY
MINISTER

PURECO KN BUDAPEST, HUNGARY